
Kermit’s Update for July 8 - Aug 7 

It was so good once again to be with you all there at Cannon Beach. I always look forward to my visits with you 
there and so grateful for how it seems that the church there is doing well. It was also a pleasure being able to 
sleep in the church last Sunday night – I told Don Reese (my room/church mate) that we had a bigger room and 
accommodations than the largest hotel room. 

Below is my latest update with pictures -  (many of you shared how you enjoy the pictures I send with our 
updates). 

During the second and third week of July I was in central Minnesota enjoying the rolling farm countryside and the 
views and the people around my farm homestead (going back to my great great grandpa Martin Mortensen 
Titrud). Often I camped in our mobile home on the farm, but not having electricity or running water, I would go 
into Eagle Bend (8 miles away) now and then to get a good shower and cook a good hot meal and have some 
frozen ice cream (something I rarely get in the Philippines) and retrieve food from the refrigerator there. Thanks 
again Chris for letting me stay in your living quarters above your insurance offices. [Note: This was at one time 
an old Norwegian Lutheran church where many of my Gjerstad relatives attended.] Once again my good friend 
Gary Steen (husband of my 3rd cousin once removed) picked me up at Eagle Bend to bring me to his ranch in the 
northwest corner of South Dakota. My brother Howard arrived the following day from Cody, Wyoming. It was fun 
going around on a four wheeler throughout the ranch (often challenging trying not to tip it over when on the 
Ponderosa sloops) and walking with Howard around the some 8,000 acre beautiful ranch (roughly 3 miles by 5 
miles) through the ponderosa hills and "draws"/ravines and getting up on top the plateau where we can see the 
vast open ranch lands in the distance, including some peaks/towers here and there 40 miles and more away. It's 
beautiful there, but I'd have to admit, for a steady diet I prefer the rolling countryside of central Minnesota - 
more of a variety of various fields and woods. I kind of felt bad leaving my pad and the beauty found in 
Minnesota, but at the same time I miss Raquel and my Mangyan grandkids in San Jose, Mindoro, Philippines. 

On July 30 Howard brought me to Colorado Springs and during the next two days I had meetings with Biblica 
encouraging them to give me permission to publish the Tagalog, Hiligaynon, and Cebuano I oversaw for them - 
so I can distribute His Word to those in the mountains who don't have access to it. It looks promising. They seem 
to be interested. We still need to work out the details. On Aug. 2 I flew back to Portland and am now once again 
with Tim and his aunt Inday/Marilyn and family. 

I can't thank our loving Father enough for all He's done for me during my time in the USA - it's been great 
recharging my batteries. I could spend a lot of your time and a lot of pages sharing with you my various cool 
activities, but I'll share only one event here. Sunday (July 22) I met Shoni and kids at the small town of Royalton 
(half way between my farm and the Twin Cities where Shoni and family live). We attended the birthday party of 
my mom's first cousin and her husband of some 80 years. They both are now 100 years old. Jude and Jordyn 
were able to run around and play with their fourth cousins. We also brought them to the nearby farm that is still 
in the family for them to enjoy the farm animals there and the little river/creek that runs alongside their pasture 
and woods (where I myself played with my cousins some 50 plus years ago). I'm also grateful for how our Lord 
has watched over them and grateful for how Shoni and Michael are great parents to my grandchildren. 

Lord willing, I fly back to the Philippines on August 13. Then for a month I'll be with our Mangyan translators in 
Calapan before I join our students/grandkids in San Jose, Mindoro. 

With regard to Raquel and our extended family in San Jose, thanks to Skype I've had regular contact with her 
and it seems all is well, except for our flat roof leaking in spots during this typhoon season. Thank you Lord for 
watching over our loved ones. 

Many have told me that they enjoy the pictures I send, and indeed a picture will tell a thousand words (or more). 
So if interested, just scroll down. 

In His service, 



Kermit (presently with Tim in Milwaukie, Oregon) 

Phone of my sister-in-law if you’d like to contact me before the 13th:  Home - 503-974-9276; Cell phone – 503-
260-7051. 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Below: the Titrud farmstead - with old barn, chicken coop and adjacent pig pens, granary, great-grandpa's farm 
house, great-great grandpa's one room house (all well over 100 year old), old barn (1930) and our fantastic 
mobile home. 

   

Home sweet home. 

 

Our humble living room. 

 

The vehicle my dear friend Chris let me use - a very convenient one for my clothes and stuff when I roamed from 
place to place. 



 

Below: some of central Minnesota scenery - a variety of various crops, woods, lakes, pasture, wetlands, etc., and 
lots of deer (if you can find them in the two pictures below). 

    

    

 

Much of my time was enjoying biking on the country roads - clean, well kept, quiet, and no traffic. Above: a 
picture of my bike by the side of the road. I actually have 12 of these stored in my barn that I bought at garage 
sales over the decades - for $5 to $10 each. [That actually is the only time I stop at garage sales - if I see a bike 
in the driveway.] So come visit me next time I go home to Minnesota. 



Less than a half a mile from where I stayed in Eagle Bend is the country cemetery where my great grandparents 
(Hans and Olea Gjerstad) and many of their descendants are buried. I'm including this mainly so my friends in 
the Philippines can see what cemeteries are like in the country area of the USA. 

 

I do like biking, but I also like just walking through the fields and woods and pastures as well. I just had to take a 
picture of these cows I came to on one of my walks, posing patiently while I got a picture of them. 

 

Nearby was a rabbit trying to figure out if I was a threat. 

   

besides enjoying the various animals, I do take time now and then to enjoy the variety of flowers I see in the 
fields. 

 



I have Amish friends I visited as well. I thought you'd enjoy this picture of the horse drawn carriage next to a 
modern boat with engine as well as the back of a pickup. It is always interesting to note what is allowable and 
what is not in the lifestyle of the Amish. 

 

I met Amos Yoder and family when they were doing the roof to the mobile home of Uncle Morris (which we 
subsequently inherited). Henry (known also as Hank) was just a boy then helping out. He now has 9 kids of his 
own. I enjoyed chatting with him and his kids in German and trying to figure out their Pennsylvania Dutch. I did 
ask Henry concerning whether or not he thinks he'd be able to go to heaven once we leave this earth. He kind of 
thought maybe so due to the grace of God. I then latched on to his statement of the "grace of God" and went 
over Ephesians 2:8-10 with him. We also looked up those verses in his German Bible - so he could be assured 
that what I was telling him was indeed true. Though the Amish speak Pennsylvania Dutch at home, they are 
native English speakers as well. English is their language of instruction at school and they mix daily with us 
"Englishmen". I often speak Hoch Deutsch (High German) to them. But it is obvious that the kids understand very 
little of it, and there were plenty of simple German words and phrases that even Henry did not understand. And 
yet that is the language they use on Sunday when they meet together and the Bible they use. I encouraged 
Henry that when he did not understand his German Bible, he should check it out with an English Bible. I'm so 
glad we have a number of good English Bibles that give us a clear picture of God's grace and His will for our lives. 

Below: My dear buddy Chris. [Often I'm impressed with my selfies : ) ] 

I went to Itasca Park (source of the Mississippi river) with Chris and family and we biked its some 18 mile bike 
trail. The two below shots were taken on the way there - a small river where Chris says he does trout fishing. 

  

Chris did get plenty of exercise dragging his two cute boys behind up and down the hills at Itasca Park. I got 
plenty of exercise myself just pulling my own weight. Some views below of the park. 



  

 

 
The three flowers below symbolize God's love for us. "I LOVE YOU." - or in Filipino language 1 4 3. 

They also symbolize my love for my dear wife, kids, grandkids, and all of you. 

   

From the porch of Gary's ranch home God gave us a present - His glorious rainbow. It was a great present for 
one who had just gone through a very unpleasant experience. About an hour before it occurred I had biked down 
the ranch's dirt/gravel driveway of one and a half of a mile. Half way down the sun disappeared and it became 
very cold and windy and I only had a T-shirt with a very thin long sleeve shirt on. There was this large round bale 
of hay on the side of the driveway that the hired rancher had just cut and baled the day before (similar to the 
bale below). I got off the bike and hankered down next to the bale away from the wind. I then pulled out some 
of the hay from the bale and put it between my T-shirt and my long sleeve shirt, thanking our Lord for His 
provision. It was a BIG help. 

 



I continued on down the driveway. At the end of the driveway it began to rain. I then ran to a bunch of hay bales 
stacked together very similar to the ones below and hankered between two of them away from the wind. The 
ones stacked above served as my umbrella. Only the tip of my tennis shoes got a few drops on them. Again I 
thanked Him for how He provides for us in our need. I also thought of all those who live that way as a normal life 
- in cold homes that probably leak, with mixed feelings - partly feeling sorry for them and partly thankful for the 
comfortable homes He has provided for me. When it did stop raining I decided to go back home up the 1 1/2 
mile driveway. As I was getting near it seemed that it was about to pour so I stepped on the gas (so to speak) 
even though I was already tired, and when I was about 20 meters away it started pouring - I was able to make it 
under cover of the porch before I got too wet, once again thanking our loving Father for His timing and giving me 
the energy I needed. After a warm shower thanking Him for warm water, my back still felt kind of an 
uncomfortable soreness/slight pain, a feeling I don't believe I ever experienced. I just hoped that it would not be 
permanent as a result of straining it with cold the past hour. And thanks to His healing powers, the next morning 
I was almost back to normal and the following day pretty much back to 100% good. [Thank you Lord.] I could go 
on and on of how He has marvelously provided. But we all will have eternity to compare notes of His many 
blessings to each of us. 

 

Below: My brother Howard on top of Pike's Peak. I'm so grateful for Howard for bringing me to Colorado Springs 
from the ranch. 

 

Enjoying God's favorite food (watermelon) with my son Tim at a park near the river that passes through Portland, 
Oregon. Not sure who the young gal passing by is checking out, Tim or me? 

 


